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CITY CLERK REPORT 

 

Reporting Period: June 13, 2024, to September 13, 2024 

Prepared By:  Aubrey Wegeleben 

 

COMMUNITY 

New field games and an event were tested during the 4th of July celebration. The field games were 

well received. Although a fun spectacle, the paddle board race wasn’t participated in as well as it 

was originally thought it might be. It is not planned for next year. There was some interest in 

having a run for kids 5 and under; if that is the case next year, I may look at the route from the 

clinic to the school, or the track from the school and back using the Polovina Turnpike extension. 

BIG thanks and appreciation to those hosted events (Brenda, Marfa, Robert) and barbecue (Brenda, 

Dustin, Ben and Fred!!). Events are simpler to pull off with involved community members. Thanks 

to CBSFA, we were able to have paid volunteers assist in preparing and activity implementation, 

they were an amazing help. Thanks to TDX for providing the plaques for the fishing derby and 

horseshoe tournament. The surplus of trophies in the attic was used for the races, it will likely be 

used to supply next year’s races as well.  

 

The Rec hall was used on three occasions. Community artists, bakers and musicians came together 

and put on two jubilees, and the Youth Tribal Council put on a back-to-school carnival. 

  

The passenger ship Roald Amundsen visited twice in July. The three ships in August were not able 

to land due to the weather. There are two ships scheduled to visit in September.   

 

The community Labor Day barbecue was enjoyable. People were able to come and go and 

socialize, and little ones were running around playing between the field and playground.  

 

The Primary election was held August 20. There was a total of 48 regular votes cast, 1 was 

invalidated, and two absentee votes. All were put in the mail the following days. 

 

The REAA and Municipal elections are on October 1, notice was put out August 26th; they will be 

held 8AM to 8PM in the Rec Hall. Declaration of Candidacy is open until Noon on September 16. 

Those who declare candidacy will have to file a Public Official Financial Disclosure form (POFD).  

 

HOUSING 

Transient housing was used on eight different occasions. A long-term lease for 163A was signed 

in August with a staff member. The City has 4 transient units in use.   

 

STAFF 

A retirement get together was held for Mac. 



 

CLERK 

Completed various tasks including sending updates to code publishing, creating, editing, and 

updating documents, personnel filing, communication with IT and IT assistance; Facebook 

updates, attended various meetings, provided support to staff, travel arrangements for Alpine 

electrician, and updates to local census and census requests.  

 

  


